
 

 

 

Dear friends and members of SBPC, 
 
I have spoken both publicly and privately to many of you about the alarming level of stress I see in our population 
today.   The possible causes seem to be abundant.   We are still dealing with Covid, and we do not know what the 
future might bring.   Inflation is at the highest level in over 40 years.   Many are now having a hard time driving 
and/or buying food.   We are a nation divided.  The political wars are bitter and nasty.  We are grieving over gun 
violence and trying to figure out what, if anything, we can do to fix the problem.  The war in Ukraine continues to 
rage on with innocent people being slaughtered.   Nearly every day now, I see people driving like maniacs on our 
highways, and road rage has become all too common.  This is, of course, just a partial list.  But what could we 
possibly have to be stressed about?  We are suffering in the present and afraid of the future. 
 
More importantly, is there any help offered in our faith?  I believe the answer is a resounding yes!  I do believe the 
answer lies in remembering who God is!    Too seldom do I even hear of God being mentioned when we throw 
out desperate plans to solve these problems.   But as followers of Christ, we know that our only true hope is in 
God.    
 
Recently I was doing some reading in our Brief Confession of Faith.    I noticed that four times we are reminded 
that we trust God.  That is pretty amazing for such a short document.   Have we, the church, forgotten this?  In 
fact, the confession ends by using words from Romans 8. 
“With believers in every time and place, we rejoice that nothing in life or in death can separate us from the love of God in 
Christ Jesus our Lord.” 
 
Whatever this world throws at us, we must remember that God is, and always has been, with us.  And that will 
never change.  God is indeed watching us, and not from a distance.   In Psalm 32:8 we are told, “I will instruct you 
and teach you the way you should go; I will counsel you with my eye upon you.”   God’s eye is an incredible thought.  I see 
all of the medical, political, and economic forecasts out there, and none of them will likely be correct.  But 
nothing that happens will ever be a surprise to God.   Theologians like to use big words starting with “omni” when 
trying to describe the attributes of our transcendent God.   To name a few, God is omnipresent (everywhere at 
once), omnitemporal (transcending time), omnisapient (all knowing).  What an amazing God we serve!  And the 
eye of this God is promised to be instructing us and leading us, even through (or perhaps especially through) these 
turbulent days. 
 
As your pastor, I want you to know that God is with us.   Perhaps that sounds so trite because we use the phrase so 
often.  But when we consider WHO God truly is, I find it to be a great comfort.  I hope you do too.  So no, your 
pastor does not have all of the answers to all of our problems.  All I can hope to do is to point you to the ONE 
who is already there in the future, who is working through our world and our church, even when we see it the 
least, and who is reaching out with everlasting comforting arms to us this moment.   
 
My sisters and brothers, may you find rest and find it abundantly. 
In Christ’s Service, 
 

 
Kevin Boyd, Pastor 
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  Thank you Spring Branch Presbyterian Church members  

for helping kids at PCHAS! 

 

Presbyterian Children’s Homes and Services (PCHAS) provides Christ-centered care and support to children and 

families in need.  Each year, we hold an annual Back to School drive for our kids heading to school in the fall.  All 

supplies from SBPC will go to support children in our Foster Care program. 

 

Sign up to sponsor one or more items by clicking these links: 

Elementary School: Elementary School SignUp Genius Link  

Middle School: Middle School SignUp Genius Link  

 

To sign-up for items on SignUp Genius, please click on the "Sign Up" button on each row of school supplies that 

you'd like to sponsor. After you have made your selections, please click "Submit and Sign Up" at the bottom of the 

form. You will then be taken to a separate screen where you will be able to select the quantities of each item that 

you'd like to sponsor. 

 

If you would rather not sign up online, there is a sign-up sheet on the table outside of church office. 

Please bring all donated items to SBPC.  Items must be received by July 31st. 

For questions, call Laura Fleming at (713) 893-3735 or email at: laura.fleming@pchas.org or 

Miguel Carlin at: 713-464-7659 or miguel@springbranchpres.org.  

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Dress-A-Girl Completion Workshop on 
Saturday, June 18th! We completed 25 dresses that had previously been started. Earlier 
this year, we donated dresses to our friends at PCHAS to be given to foster care families 
in southeastern Louisiana. These families were  impacted by Hurricane Ida. The staff at 
PCHAS informs us that the dresses that were just completed will be taken to Louisiana 

again to support additional families and children. A special thank you to our 
participants: Silvia Argyriou, Kay Craig, Carol Davis, Sarah Dikeman, Jan Fitts,  

Laurie Mitchell, Betty Magnuson, and Jeannie Stockton. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45abae29a0fbc52-stjohns
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45abae29a0fbc52-christchurch
mailto:laura.fleming@pchas.org
mailto:miguel@springbranchpres.org


 

 

 

Spring Branch Presbyterian 
 

Sunday, 

July 24th  

8:30 am - 12:30 pm 

Fellowship Hall 
1215 Campbell Rd 

 

To schedule an appointment, 

contact Miguel Carlin 

(713) 464-7659 

miguel@springbranchpres.org 
 

Sponsor Code: 0324 



 

 

After the lunch, we will package 

100 hurricane kits to be delivered 

to those in need in our  

community! 



 

 

Save-the-Date for  
Vacation Bible School! 

July 19th-22nd 
9:00 AM-11:30 AM 

 
A time of music, worship, crafts, recreation, and fellowship is being planned. We 
welcome any individuals that would like to participate or volunteer to please let 

Miguel know in the church office. 
 

VBS Registration Form 2022 
VBS Youth Volunteer Registration Form 2022 
VBS Adult Volunteer Registration Form 2022 

The Children's Sunday School Class will be 

taking the month of July off for summer 

vacation. Join us when we resume on Sunday, 

August 7th! 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/VBS-Registration-2022.pdf
https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/VBS-Youth-Volunteer-Registration-2022.pdf
https://www.springbranchpres.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/VBS-Adult-Volunteer-Registration-2022.pdf


 

 



 

 

 

PW at a Glance  
 

There will be no Board Meetings, Bible Moderator Meetings, Bible Study,  

or ZIP Trips during the Summer. 

PW Unwind will meet on  7/5 at 6:00 PM at Pampas Grill & Market. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 7/27 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gathering Place.  

There will be an All-Church Family Picnic following church on 8/7.  

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2022-2023 (Celebrating Sabbath) are available in the Church 

Office, or can be picked up from Sarah Dikeman’s house. The cost is $10. 

   Presbyterian Women this Month 

PW Unwind—Take a break with friends! 
 

The Presbyterian Women Unwind group is now meeting on the first Monday of 

each month.  Our June dinner was fun with 8 of us getting together for Mexican 

food.  I hope you can all join us for our July meeting. 

  

Please note: Since the first Monday is July 4th, we will meet instead on Tuesday, 

July 5 at 6 PM at Pampas Grill and Market at 10111 Hammerly, which is on 

Hammerly near Gessner.  It is a small restaurant with typical Argentine food.  The 

empanadas are especially good and inexpensive.  

 

See here for the full menu. https://

pampagrillhouston.com. Please RSVP 

to jballesteros1103@gmail.com as space 

is limited.  

 

I hope to see you there for something 

new and different!  

https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=cb63655e85&e=5008dad336
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=cb63655e85&e=5008dad336
mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com


 

 

The Gathering Place 
What Have We Done Lately? 

 

The Gathering Place Ministry has been in full swing, face-to-face, since September 2021.  Here is what 
we have been doing this year: 
 
 In January, our theme was Winter Wonderland.  We made Snowmen and had a fun snowball fight 

with big cotton snowballs.  Lunch was typical comfort food – Grilled cheese and Tomato soup. 
 February was Viva Las Vegas!  Sarah’s craft was a guitar to decorate with paint and glitter, and they 

sang and played along with our Elvis impersonator. 
 In March, we went to the basketball court.  Everyone wore their favorite jerseys and Patti Nanney 

obtained giveaways from the Rockets, and the participants made a tabletop basketball game to take 
home. 

 April was a Mad Hatter’s Tea Party.  The Lollie Cloggers entertained us with lovely dances and we 
had tea sandwiches for lunch.  For games, Luna had giant tea cups and we tossed giant tea bags 
into them for yummy prizes. 

 May, of course, was the Kentucky Derby.  We tried Benedictine spread, (I think the jury is still out), 
non-alcoholic mint juleps, and had Run for the Roses cupcakes by Betty.  We played a rousing game 
of horse racing, tabletop, of course, with plastic horses that they named and took home.  Prizes were 
won by all. 

 And June was Under the Sea!  We painted beautiful designs on sea shells and made sand art in 
Starfish bottles.  Gabe, Joan, and Laurie serenaded us with a wonderful sing-a-long with songs about 
water.  Gabe performed Under the Sea from the Little Mermaid – not his thing, but it was excellent!  
For games, we played Go Fish!  Some of our participants had never played cards before, but they all 
caught on quick and won bottles of bubbles to take home.  Lisa Schultz also made pecan sandies for 
everyone to take. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A big thank you to all of those who have volunteered their time this year: in the kitchen – Anne Brewin, 
Kay Craig, Betty Magnuson, Jennifer Miller, Jeannie Stockton, and Miriam Vyles.  In the Gathering, 
supporting the guests – Silvia Argyriou, Linda Crawford, Donald McDaniel, Patti Nanney, Lisa Schultz, 
Jani Shepard, Dick Slover.  And our leaders, Sarah Dikeman, Kay Craig, Jacquie Ballesteros, Luna Lassiter 
and Marguerite Priest. 
 
We are currently working with 13 families in our Gathering and are increasing to 15 as there is a real 
need in our community.  We are always looking for more volunteers, as there are quite a lot of moving 
parts in putting together a 3-hour Gathering.  Amazingly, it comes together quickly!  If you would like 
more information, please all Jacquie Ballesteros (713-305-1114) or Sarah Dikeman (713-201-9426). 
 



 

 

Info & tickets 
www.springbranchpres.org/platinum-jubilee 

713-464-7659 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/platinum-jubilee


 

 

Have you taken any photos at a Church, Academy, or Boy Scout Troop 478 

event during the last 70 years? Laurie Mitchell is collecting photos for our 70th 

anniversary celebration in November. The pictures can be from any time over 

the last 70 years. Please contact Laurie to coordinate the best way for her to 

borrow your precious memories! 

The Property Committee has plans underway to have the church grounds re-landscaped at a 

cost of $16,000. If you would like to contribute to the project, please make checks payable to 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church, and put “Landscape Fund” in the memo line. The goal is to 

have the work completed in early September so that everything will be installed and settled for 

our Platinum Jubilee Anniversary in November.  For questions, please see Ethan Mitchell.  

Place your order now for your Spring Branch Presbyterian 
Church Platinum Jubilee Anniversary T-Shirt! 

 

 

Place your t-shirt order online at this LINK. 
The shirts are $10/each. The first step is to 
select an online payment or cash/check 
payment. If you select online, you will be 
directed to PayPal to complete your order. If 
you select PayPal, you must complete the 
payment for your order information to be 
submitted. Please make checks payable to 
SBPC, and to the attention of Jorida Vakiari.  

 

T-Shirts will be available for pickup in October. Additional shirts will be sold at the 
Platinum Jubilee celebration on Saturday, November 5th, and Sunday, November 6th. 
 

Please contact Ethan Mitchell (ethan@springbranchpres.org) if you have any questions.  

https://form.jotform.com/221785045367057
mailto:ethan@springbranchpres.org


 

 



 

 

You are invited to attend Pastor’s Bible Study with Kevin! The group gathers at  

11:00 AM on Tuesday mornings. The Bible Study is now being offered both in-person  

and virtually. You may either join in-person at 11:00 AM in the Conference Room,  

or by Zoom using the information below. We hope to see you there! 

 

Meeting ID: 897 7951 2452 | Password: 754888 | Zoom Link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09  
 

July 10, 2022; 5th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Amos 7:7-17 

Text: Luke 10:25-37 

Title: “Play It Again, Sam” 

Focus: Those we least suspect are actually our neighbors. 

 

July 17, 2022; 6th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Amos 8:1-12 

Text: Luke 10:38-42 

Title: “Mary, Mary, How Contrary?” 

Focus: There is real power is simply listening. 

 

July 24, 2022; 7th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Hosea 1:2-10 

Text: Luke 11:1-13 

Title: “On A Wing and a Prayer” 

Focus: Trying times call for a vibrant prayer life. 

 

July 31, 2022; 8th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Hosea 11:1-11 

Text: Luke 12:13-21 

Title: “Hey Big Spender” 

Focus: We all spend a lot and how we spend tells us a lot about who and what we love. 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09


 

 

Summer Vacation Season has arrived! Please 
remember to snag those extra hotel toiletries while 
you are traveling. It’s also a good time to watch sales 
and stock up on items at dollar stores, and on grocery 
trips. And finally, be on the lookout for women’s sized 
shoe boxes. Seafarers’ Donations can be brought to 
the Church Office anytime of the year! Below is the 
list of requested items from the Seafarers’ Center: 

Hairbrush / Comb Kleenex Lip Balm 

Magnets Gold Bond Powder Gold Bond Cream 

T-shirts (new) Needle & Thread Shaving Cream 

Nail Clippers Toothpaste Gum & Hard Candy 

Q-Tips Mechanical Pencils Flashlight w/ batteries 

Popcorn Socks Word Search/ Sudoku/ Fill-in books 

Earbuds / Headphones USB Flash Drives 2023 Calendar 

Band-Aids (fabric) Baseball Caps (new) Disposable Razors 

Dental floss Deodorant Lotion 

Hot Chocolate Key Chains Texas Souvenirs 

Shampoo Playing Cards Toothbrushes 

Conditioner Body Wash Pocket sized notebooks & pens 

Now that we’re getting back into the swing 
of things, it’s a great time to place an SBPC 
yard sign in your front yard, welcoming your 
neighbors to join us in Worship! You may 
pick up the signs and stakes from the 
Narthex on Sunday mornings. 

Save-the-Date of Saturday, October 8th, for a special 

women’s program in the Fellowship Hall, sponsored 

by the Faith Development Team! 



 

 

The first annual SBPC & CENTI Youth Retreat was held on June 16th & 17th, 

complete with a mission project at Memorial Assistance Ministries. A great time 

was had by all! A slideshow of the activities can be viewed here. 

https://www.facebook.com/100025218364712/videos/331388042522740/


 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday 

mornings while honoring a loved one or commemorating a 

special occasion?  The 2022 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is 

located in the Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from 

home, but would still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship 

Service, you may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022, 

 or to jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per 

arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary and 

should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the 

Church Office (Attn: Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church, through our 
Hot Meals on the Weekend program, has 
partnered with Pappy's Restaurant to provide a 
hot lunch on the fourth Saturday of each month 
to our neighbors.  
 

This ministry has allowed us to provide a listening ear 
and hospitality to thirty-three of our neighbors, and we 
are thankful for our volunteers. Recently, Bryan 
Evenson, one of our volunteers, was able to present a 
certificate of appreciation to Pappy's to thank them for 
their support. We look forward to continuing our 
partnership with Pappy's. If you would like to volunteer 
in this worthwhile ministry please contact Lu Taylor.  

HOT 

MEALS 

https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Anytime you place an order on Amazon.com, you have an opportunity to contribute to 

the Church (or any charity of your choice) through the Amazon Smile Program,  

and it’s so easy to use! 

 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and 

shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on 

AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price of 

Here’s how to shop AmazonSmile: 

1. Visit smile.amazon.com 

2. Sign in with your Amazon.com credentials 

3. Choose a charitable organization to receive donations 

(smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486) 

4. Select your charity 

5. Start shopping! 

6. Add a bookmark for smile.amazon.com to make it even 

Support SBPC by using AmazonSmile at smile.amazon.com, 

or directly at our Charity Link: smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486 

In order to support Spring Branch Presbyterian Church through AmazonSmile, you 

have to make purchases through smile.amazon.com. When you are at that website, 

there is an indicator under the search bar that you are supporting the Church:  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486


 

 

Daniel and Sarah Powell 7/13 
  
  
  
  
  

Carmen Reyer 7/19 

Dr. Mark Turney 7/19 

Virginia Morrison 7/20 
Riley Fairchild 7/22 

Dana Ballard 7/23 

Nicki Laverty 7/24 

Sandy Chehade 7/26 

Luna Lassiter 7/26 

Gabe Perez 7/27 

Bethany Caldera 7/29 
Margo Smith 7/29 
  
  

  
  

Luke Fuller 7/6 
Tad Mizwa 7/6 
Joseph Wilborn 7/7 

Maggie Wright 7/7 

Don Tremble 7/10 
Miriam Vyles 7/10 
Kyle Eveler 7/11 

Jeannie Stockton 7/11 

Connor Fake 7/13 
Liz Earnest 7/16 

William Lassiter 7/16 

Lisa Rowland Schultz 7/18 
  

  

  

  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

Vacation Bible School 
July 19th-July 22nd 
9:00 AM—11:30 AM 


